
Canyon	View	School	Community	Council	Minutes	
May	17,	2016	

		
Welcome	&	Introductions	
Attendance:	
Roberta	Smith,	Co-Chair																
BJ	Weller,	Principal	
Carolee	Mackay,	Employee	Council	Member	
Josh	Miller,	Parent	Council	Member	
Cindy	England,	Parent	Council	Member	
Heather	Logan,	Employee	Council	Member	
Amber	Tuckett,	Employee	
Crystal	Humphreys,	Parent	Council	Member	
Jen	Welding,	Parent	Council	Member	
Laurel	Miller-Jones,	Parent	
Michelle	Pearce,	Parent	Council	Member	
	
Excused	Jeremy	and	Jill		
		
Approval	of	Minutes/Follow	up:	

Motion	by	Cindy	and	2nd	by	Roberta	
Motion	to	be	approved	–	APPROVED	UNANIMOUSLY	

	
Business:	

Land	Trust	update	and	review	plan	for	2016/2017	
Mr.	Weller	submitted	the	plan-	He	had	to	modify	it	slightly	to	adjust	the	
amount	that	was	going	to	be	spent	for	PBIS	incentives	to	go	towards	the	
Chrome	Book	lab.		That	$1,000	allocated	for	the	PBIS	will	come	out	of	
the	general	school	fund.	
We	are	on	track	with	spending	with	our	Land	Trust	this	year.		We	can’t	
carry	over	more	than	10%.		We	will	have	about	$1,400	left	over.			
	

Review	assessment	data	for	2016/2017	
Carolee	and	Mr.	Weller	presented	the	spring	data.		We	have	seen	a	lot	of	
growth	across	grade	levels	in	both	reading	and	math.		The	teachers	
spend	a	lot	of	time	looking	at	individual	student	data	and	planning	ways	
to	teach	to	meet	the	needs	of	each	student.			

	
Plan	for	fall	meetings	
		 Our	first	meeting	back	will	be	August	30th.		Then	we	will	continue	

meeting	on	the	3rd	Tuesday	of	every	month.	
	
Goodbyes	to	council	members	

Goodbye	to	Cindy	England,	and	Amanda	Clark.		Thanks	for	all	your	
involvement	and	dedication	to	the	school.		Heather	Logan	also	won’t	be	



coming	back	next	year	she	has	accepted	a	position	in	Alpine	district.		
We	will	miss	her!	

	
Jeremy,	Jill	and	Crystal	will	be	up	for	re-election	next	year,	make	sure	to	
fill	out	the	ballot	when	the	papers	come	home	in	the	fall.					

	
		
Other	Business:	
	 Cell	tower	Money	

We	receive	about	$1,000	from	other	schools	that	have	cell	towers.		Mr.	
Weller	would	like	to	use	it	for	PBIS	incentives	and	staff	morale.		It	was	
unanimously	agreed	to	use	it	as	Mr.	Weller	sees	fit.			

	
Staff	Changes	
Mrs.	Logan,	and	Mrs.	Brown	will	be	leaving.		Ms.	Thompson	and	Ms.	Jenkins	
will	be	moving	to	2nd	Grade.		We’ve	hired	a	teacher	for	3rd	grade	and	are	
interviewing	for	a	1st	grade	position.		Mrs.	Stocking	will	be	leaving	as	our	art	
teacher	and	we	will	be	hiring	a	new	one.		

	
	 Other	changes	for	next	year:	

Lunch	will	change	and	have	recess	first,	and	then	students	will	come	in	and	
eat	after	recess.		1st	grade	will	have	the	first	lunch.		2nd	and	4th	grades	will	eat	
lunch	together	and	3rd	and	5th	grades	will	have	lunch	together.			

	
Mr.	Weller	talked	about	plans	for	next	year	to	include	some	enrichment	
activities	before	or	after	school.		Teachers	will	receive	a	stipend	to	be	able	to	
offer	various	activities	through	out	the	year.		We	haven’t	worked	out	exactly	
how	that	will	look,	but	we	want	to	provide	that	opportunity.		Cindy	suggested	
a	running	club	or	something	similar.	

	
Also	looking	at	a	Brilliant	Bengal	award.		It	would	have	various	criteria	for	
students	to	complete	to	receive	recognition	for	going	above	and	beyond	what	
is	required.			

	
The	parking	lot	will	be	getting	a	make	over	this	summer	to	allow	a	better	and	
safer	pick-up	and	drop-off.		Parents	will	have	to	be	trained	at	the	beginning	of	
the	year	to	make	sure	they	follow	the	rules.		The	signs	that	the	school	has	in	
the	parking	lot	to	pull	forward	have	been	helpful.			
Michelle	suggested	having	a	parent	volunteer	or	safety	patrol	student	stand	
in	the	Kindergarten	area	to	help	get	kids	into	the	building	when	they	are	late	
and	can’t	get	in	through	the	Kindergarten	door.		

	
	
	
	
	



	
Assignments:	
		 If	your	information	changes	over	the	summer	please	let	Roberta	know.	
	
	
Adjourn:		Next	meeting	August	30th	@	4:30.	


